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Jessica was pretending. 

Couldn’t Hank see it? 

Perhaps Hank cared more about Jessica and the child in her belly. 

Soon, Hank drove away with Jessica. 

He didn’t even say goodbye to Liberty and the others. 

Liberty and Duncan hoped that Hank would leave as soon as possible. 

But Sonny was very disappointed. 

Hank said he wanted to play with Sonny, but as soon as Jessica said she was 
uncomfortable, Hank immediately left Sonny and took Jessica away. 

“Mom.” 

Sonny walked up to Liberty and stretched out his hands to ask Liberty to hug him. 

Liberty picked Sonny up, seeing the disappointment on his face, she was silent for a 
while and explained a few words for Hank. 

“Sonny, Auntie Jess is not feeling well. Your father is worried about her and needs to 
send her to the hospital for a checkup, so he can no longer play with you. It’s not that he 
doesn’t want to play with you, nor does it mean that he doesn’t love you anymore.” 

Duncan’s lips curved. He intended to say that Hank loved Sonny only a little bit. 

Hank loved Jessica and her unborn child more. 

That woman, Jessica was clearly faking it. 

Hank used to be the manager of a company. Could someone who had put in a lot of 
effort at work tell that he was acting? 

After all, Hank still cared more about Jessica. 

There was a bit of father-son affection for Sonny, but not much. 



That was to say, Liberty was kind-hearted, and even explained a few words for Hank. If 
it were an ordinary person, he would have scolded his ex-wife thousands of times in 
front of his children. 

However, he admired Liberty for this. 

The relationship between the husband and wife broke down, and the divorce continued. 
In front of the children, Liberty never said bad things about Hank. 

Because for Sonny, no matter whether his parents divorced or not, no matter what Hank 
did, Hank was his real father. 

Hank might not care enough about Sonny, but he was still willing to pay child support, 
which could be regarded as fulfilling the responsibility of being a father. 

“Didn’t Dad really not love me?” 

Sonny asked. 

“No, your father still loves you.” 

The disappointment on Sonny’s face disappeared. Then he asked puzzledly: “Mom, 
why did Dad leave when Auntie Jess said she had a stomachache?” 

Liberty: “Auntie Jess has a baby in her stomach, and she said she didn’t feel well. Your 
father was worried that the baby would also feel sick, so Hurry up and take her to the 
hospital.” 

Sonny gave a half-comprehending voice. 

Duncan reached out and touched Sonny’s head, and said to Sonny: “Sonny, your father 
doesn’t have time to play with you, Uncle Duncan has plenty of time, let’s go, Uncle 
Duncan will accompany you to play.” 

“Okay!” 

Sonny immediately happy again. 

Liberty looked at Duncan, “Duncan, don’t you need to socialize?” 

“Not tonight.” 

Duncan hugged Sonny, and said to Liberty: “Let’s go, let’s go in.” 

Without waiting for Liberty to refuse, He carried Sonny first and walked inside. 



Liberty silently watched Duncan striding in with Sonny in his arms. After a while, she 
sighed and had to follow in. 

“Sonny, where did you play? Uncle Duncan doesn’t know the way, so you have to show 
Uncle Duncan the way.” 

Duncan and Sonny talked while walking. 

Duncan deliberately pretended not to know the way, and asked Sonny to show him the 
way. 

Immediately, Sonny looked as if he had been entrusted with a heavy responsibility, 
pointed in the direction of the elevator, and said, “Uncle Duncan, let’s go upstairs, it’s on 
the third floor of the mall.” 
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play. 

Seeing that the little guy didn’t want to buy other things, Duncan took Sonny directly to 
the third floor of the mall. 

On the third floor, there was a children’s playground on one side, and shoes and clothes 
on the other. 

Some parents came here to buy shoes, they would put their children in the children’s 
playground and let them play there, because it cost money to enter the playground, and 
there were special staff there to watch, unless they didn’t want to play, otherwise the 
children usually did not run out. 

Even if they run out, the staff would not let the child go without the parents present. 

This reassured the parents, as long as the children were put here, the parents could 
roam freely in the supermarket without being dizzy from the noise of the children. 
Therefore, it attracted many parents to come here for consumption. 

Liberty bought a ticket for Sonny, then asked him to take off his shoes and enter the 
playground by himself. 

Duncan asked quite worriedly: “Will Sonny be bullied by others? There are many 
children.” 



Liberty: “I will always guard here, so that Sonny will not be bullied by others, and the 
staff are also watching.” 

Duncan let out a cry. 

He stared at Sonny’s figure. 

As soon as Sonny entered, he ran to play with other children. 

Sonny was cute and had a sweet mouth. He called other children to be brothers and 
sisters, coaxing a bunch of children to play with him. 

Duncan looked at Sonny for a while before he felt relieved. 

It seemed that Sonny’s social relationship skills were pretty good. 

“Liberty, do you want to go shopping?” Duncan asked Liberty beside him. 

Liberty shook her head, “I don’t have anything to buy.” 

If she didn’t buy anything, she didn’t want to go shopping, and she’s tired of shopping, 
so she might as well just sit here and watch Sonny play. 

“Sonny’s toys, clothes, shoes, you can help him buy new ones, and you can also buy 
some new clothes for yourself.” Duncan tried his best to persuade Liberty to go 
shopping. 

Liberty couldn’t help laughing and said: “These are the things the mother and son need 
the most, especially Sonny, who really doesn’t need anything, his new clothes can’t be 
worn, Seren and Elisa always buy everything for him.” 

Elisa liked to take Sonny to go shopping the most, and her spending power was 
astonishing, every time she took Sonny out, and when she came back, she always 
brought back a cart full of things. 

Liberty had repeatedly warned them not to buy Sonny too many things because she 
wouldn’t be able to pay off her rental home. But Elisa said proudly: “If you can’t let it go, 
then change to a bigger house. Now that you can afford to buy your own house, buy a 
big house and buy more wardrobes. Are you afraid you won’t be able to let it go?” 

Liberty was often left speechless. 

Elisa still went her own way, in Elisa’s words: She only has Sonny as her nephew now, 
if she doesn’t love Sonny, who will she love?” 

“Ring ring ring…” 



Liberty’s cell phone rang. 

It’s a strange call. 

Liberty answered the strange call. 

“Excuse me, is this Liberty?” 

As soon as she answered the phone, a rather familiar voice came from the other side of 
the phone. 

She recognized that it was Mrs. Lewis’s voice. 

“Mrs. Lewis, it’s me.” 

Mrs. Lewis asked warmly, “Liberty, do you live in the XX apartment building?” 

“Yes, what’s the matter?” Liberty was a little confused by Mrs. Lewis’s question. 

Mrs. Lewis said with a smile: “It’s nothing, but I was bored at home, went out for a stroll, 
and then walked near where you live, so I wanted to see you and Sonny, is it 
convenient for you?” 
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wander around her rented house casually. 

Mrs. Lewis must have come to find her on purpose. 

She looked at Sonny who was having fun, then looked at Duncan, and said, “Mrs. 
Lewis, I’m outside now. It will take some time to go back.” 

“Are you outside? Are you alone?” Mrs. Lewis had a good temper, asked. 

She didn’t know Liberty’s contact number, so the couple went to the restaurant where 
they could eat breakfast, and copied Liberty’s contact number from the signboard. 

“I took my son on the third floor of XX shopping mall. There is an indoor playground 
here. Sonny likes to play here. I came with Duncan at the entrance of the mall, and he is 
here now.” 

Mrs. Lewis knew that her son went to pester Liberty, her face turned black. 



But she didn’t lose her temper at Liberty, and after suppressing her anger, she said to 
Liberty: “Liberty, since Duncan is there, let Duncan take care of Sonny for you, we can 
find a place to talk.” 

It was admitted that he came here specifically for Liberty. 

Liberty did not refuse Mrs. Lewis. 

After finishing the call, Liberty said to Duncan: “Duncan, I have something to leave, 
please take care of Sonny for me.” 

Duncan already knew that it was his mother who called. 

His mother asked Liberty to meet, it must be a good thing. 

Duncan: “Liberty, I’ll accompany you to see my mother.” 

“Where is Sonny? Sonny just went in to play, but he hasn’t played enough. His father 
originally said to play with him, but his father still left him and left. He felt uncomfortable, 
and now he was having fun and took him away, he can be sad all night.” 

Liberty could more or less guess the reason why Mrs. Lewis wanted to talk to her. 

Duncan wanted to follow, so Liberty had to talk about her son. 

Duncan was immediately tangled. 

“Duncan, please, I’ll be back soon.” 

Liberty didn’t give Duncan a chance to refuse, and left with the key of the car. 

“Liberty.” 

Duncan quickly stopped her, caught up with her, and said to her: “I don’t know what my 
mother wants you to do, but no matter what my mother tells you, it’s not what I mean, 
you don’t have to let go On my mind.” 

Liberty smiled, “Mrs. Lewis is just asking me out for something to eat.” 

Of course she knew that Mrs. Lewis was looking for her, and what she wanted to say to 
her next was all Mrs. Lewis’s intention. 

But it also made her understand that Mrs. Lewis could not accept her. 



Just in time, she also wanted Mrs. Lewis to persuade Duncan not to pursue her 
passionately anymore. Now her heart was calm, and she didn’t want to develop a 
second spring. 

Duncan watched Liberty leave helplessly. 

He had to accompany Sonny. 

After Liberty left, he immediately called his mother. 

Mrs. Lewis was a little guilty, but she still answered her son’s call. 

Duncan: “Mom, why are you looking for Liberty?” 

“I didn’t do anything, I just passed by where Liberty lived, and I suddenly wanted to 
meet her and asked her to accompany me for supper. Why are you so nervous? I’m 
afraid I will eat Liberty?” 

Duncan didn’t believe a word of what his mother said. 

Duncan said seriously: “Mom, don’t say any nonsense in front of Liberty. I chased her 
very hard. It’s fine if you don’t give her an assist, but you can’t hold me back.” 

Only by using Sonny as an excuse could Duncan successfully stay by Liberty’s side and 
talk. 

In the past, when Duncan hadn’t confessed his love to Liberty, Liberty treated him 
better. 

Ever since Liberty knew that he liked her, on the surface, Liberty still treated him the 
same way. In fact, Duncan felt that Liberty treated him a lot colder. 
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Duncan couldn’t wait to keep a distance from her all the time, he always used Sonny as 
an excuse, which made Liberty helpless. 

“You deserve it, you’re doing it yourself, you don’t like Lily who has a good impression 
of you, and you are willing to develop into a couple with you, but you like Liberty. You 
know that Liberty doesn’t have that kind of heart for you, but you are still shameless. No 
matter what your identity is, you are always pestering with her.” 



Mrs. Lewis didn’t feel sorry for Duncan’s difficulty in chasing Liberty at all. 

She also hoped that Liberty could persevere and let Duncan give up after suffering. 

Duncan: “Mom, I don’t feel that way about Lily, I just like Liberty.” 

“Tell me, what is Liberty better than Lily?” Mrs. Lewis asked Duncan unconvinced. 

“Lily has her own advantages, and Liberty has Liberty’s advantages. Everyone has 
different advantages.” 

Duncan didn’t hate Lily, but he knew that Lily was not Liberty type. 

But Lily was a strong woman. 

Duncan felt that if he was with Lily, he would not be happy. 

Although Liberty was also developing her career now, and might become a strong 
woman one day, but that was the woman he watched and even grew up with. He had a 
sense of accomplishment, and Liberty’s temperament was different from Lily. 

He just liked Liberty. 

No reason was needed, no need to find out that Liberty was better than Lily. 

“Mom, if you really want me to give a reason, then I’ll tell the truth. I like Sonny first. I 
want to be Sonny’s father. I’d be happy even if he’s a step-dad but Lily can’t compare to 
that Liberty’s.” 

Mrs. Lewis’s face turned green with anger from Duncan’s words. 

“Duncan, you b*stard, you deliberately want to p!ss me off, right?” 

Lily was still unmarried and childless, where could Mrs. Lewis ask Lily to find a child to 
compare with Sonny? 

Mrs. Lewis was really mad at Duncan. 

Duncan was not angry when he was scolded, “It was my mother who asked me to tell 
the difference. That’s my truth. I really liked Sonny very much at first.” 

Later, after getting in touch with Liberty more times, he slowly wanted to take both 
Sonny and Liberty away. 

How great it was to form a family of three. 



“I’ve never seen anyone like you, rushing to be someone else’s stepdad!” Mrs. Lewis 
scolded Duncan. 

Too lazy to talk to his son, Mrs. Lewis quickly hung up the call. 

Afraid that if she continued, she would crawl over the radio waves and strangle that 
unfilial son to death. 

“I’m so mad, you b*stard, you are not a filial son, and it’s not that you can’t have 
children, but you are rushing to be a stepfather for others. Does Sonny have no father? 
His biological father is alive and well.” 

Mrs. Lewis hung up phone call and complained to her husband about her son’s unfilial 
piety. 

Duncan even felt that it was the right time for him to come to Liberty to have a heart-to-
heart talk. 

There was no oil and salt for the son, and every time she talked about Liberty with her 
son, Mrs. Lewis and Duncan would turn against each other, which affected the 
relationship between them too much. 

It was much easier to start with Liberty. 

Besides, Liberty had no wrong thoughts about Duncan. Mrs. Lewis believed Liberty also 
wanted to get rid of Duncan, right? 

In other words, Duncan was so outstanding, Liberty actually looked down on him! 

Liberty’s vision was really high. 

Mrs. Lewis’s mood was quite complicated. 

If Liberty fell in love with Duncan, Mrs. Lewis would pick a lot of thorns. Liberty had not 
been tempted so far and did not want to accept Duncan’s feelings. Mrs. Lewis thought 
that Liberty’s vision was too high. 

Duncan was so outstanding, and he was from a wealthy family. Liberty, a divorced 
woman, couldn’t even look down on her! 
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After Liberty arrived at the place Mrs. Lewis mentioned, Mrs. Lewis was already waiting 
for her. 

She parked the car, walked to Mrs. Lewis, and greeted politely: “Mrs. Lewis, good 
evening.” 

Although Mrs. Lewis had an argument with Duncan, she was so angry that she wanted 
to vomit blood. 

When facing Liberty, she maintained her self-cultivation and responded to Liberty’s 
greetings very gently. 

“Come on, let’s go in and sit down.” Mrs. Lewis invited Liberty in. 

Liberty nodded. She waited for Mrs. Lewis to go first, and then she followed. 

Mr. Lewis did not follow. He was ordered by his wife to stay in the car and not allowed to 
get out of the car. 

Mrs. Lewis found a table in the corner and sat down. It was far away from other guests 
and quiet. It was very suitable for her to talk to Liberty without worrying about being 
overheard. 

After Liberty sat down, she called the waiter and ordered a glass of juice. She would not 
drink coffee at night. 

“Liberty, what do you want to drink?” Mrs. Lewis asked Liberty. 

Liberty said, “Give me a glass of warm water.” 

She had been trying to lose weight for a long time, and she stopped eating and drinking 
after 6 o’clock in the evening. Although she had successfully lost weight, she’s used to it 
and did not want to change easily, lest the body grew sideways again. 

Mrs. Lewis said to the waiter, “One more glass of warm water.” 

After the waiter left, she smiled and said, “Is it saving money for me? I bought you 
something to drink, but you only want plain water.” 

“Mrs. Lewis, in order to lose weight, I drank boiled water at night and only drank it when 
I was very thirsty. I didn’t dare to drink anything else, for fear that I wouldn’t be able to 
lose weight. Now that I’ve managed to lose weight, I have to keep my mouth shut, so as 
not to rebound back.” 



It took Liberty more than half a year to lose weight successfully. 

It’s not easy. Losing weight also depended on persistence. 

Mrs. Lewis looked at Liberty and praised her authentically: “You can go to shoot weight-
loss commercials. When I first met you, you were completely different.” 

When Mrs. Lewis saw Liberty for the first time, Liberty was heavy fat woman. 

Liberty said with a smile: “I was really fat back then, and I didn’t even know how to make 
myself fat like that.” 

Thinking of her failed marriage with Hank. 

Liberty felt that she was also at fault. 

Her biggest mistake was that she didn’t take good care of herself, thinking that after 
getting married and having a son, her life would be stable, she didn’t need to take care 
of her body, she couldn’t control her mouth, she could eat anything and eat a lot. 

As a result, the weight went up in a straight line. 

In the end, she was rejected by her husband, which led to the breakdown of the 
marriage. 

Women must love themselves well. 

Mrs. Lewis smiled, but didn’t answer. 

“Mrs. Lewis, you invited me over, do you want to tell me something?” After chatting for a 
while, Liberty asked Mrs. Lewis bluntly. 

Sonny was still in the mall. 

Even though Duncan helped Liberty take care of Sonny, but she was still worried. 

Mrs. Lewis had something to do with her, and she could be resolved quickly. 

Mrs. Lewis was still thinking about how to speak without being abrupt, but she didn’t 
expect Liberty to ask her bluntly, so she took advantage of the situation and said, 
“Liberty, I want to talk to you.” 
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